SKYLINES of the Skyline Soaring Club March 4, 1992 LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

MARCH MEMBERS MEETING will be March 14, at Jim Kellet's house at 7:00 P.M. at 4133 Meadow Hill Lane. ELECTIONS will be held and other important business will be on the agenda, so please be sure to attend. The directions to Jim's house were in the January Skylines. Call if you need directions.

Feb 8, 1992 Members Meeting at Jim Kellet's house. I was very impressed with our club and it's members at this meeting. If you are not involved yet with club business, consider working with a committee. Things are begining to happen and it is begining to look like we have a for real club that is making progress. If you did not attend the last meeting, be sure to come to the March meeting and "catch the spirit".

With 17 members present we unanimously (really) voted to:

- I. Move all operations to Front Royal Airport by April 1, 1992.
- II. Continue the MEMBER membership category, established for the special membership drive, as a permanent membership class and increase the MEMBER fee to \$500. Flight fee deposits were also increased to \$500. The BYLAWS are to be amended accordingly. This is for new members. Previous commitments will be honored.
- III. Committees. The following committees were established:
  - Front Royal relocation
     Bob Leyendecker chairperson with Leo Meacher, Dick Ault, and Shane Neitzey.
  - 2. Trailer
    Shane will lead the trailer moving party. Jim Miles will advise.
    Needs lots of help here. Shane says HELP!
  - 3. Runway Lights
    Bob converted two lights to portability for feasibility study.
    It was well received and in fact the connectors were improved!
    Jim Miles will assist Bob with the lights. The plan is to move the lights during glider operations for wingtip clearance.
  - 4. Hanger
    Ralph Wentzel, Bill Vickland, and Joe Rees.
    This one is crucial. We need this for the glass ships and would be nice for the others. Also important to attract more private ship owners.
    Spencer presented his quonset hut plan. This is the only viable plan so far. We need to get this coordinated with the Front Royal Airport Commission immediately so we get on the Master Plan.
- IV. ELECTIONS will be held at the March meeting. Nominations were made at the February meeting and nominations will be in order at the March meeting. The attorney says we must elect now.

(over for page 2)

The nominations for Officers are:

- 1. President James Postma
  And now the bad news. As you may know, I am a contract engineer
  and I do temporary type work. My contract ended last week and I
  am now searching the world for more work. The possibility exists
  that I will get another assignment in this area, but I have to
  assume that I will be moving on shortly. Therefore I must regretfully remove my name from the nomination. I have enjoyed doing
  the job with much satisfaction. But with the abundance of talent
  in the club, I am sure that someone else can do as good a job.
  Give it some consideration. Maybe you are that someone. Call me
  for details.
- 2. Vice-president Bob Leyendecker (current position)
- 3. Treasurer Bela Gogos (current position)
- 4. Secretary Jim Kellet (Jim did this for WSC)
- V. The nominations for Directors are:
  - 1. Membership Shane Neitzey (current position)
  - 2. Operations Leo Meacher (current position)
  - 3. Maintenance Jim Miles (new position Jim has an A&P license)
  - 4. At Large Spencer Annear (new position Spence was on the WSC Board)

Thats all for now. See you at the March meeting. BE THERE!

James Postma

Dear Members! Please fill out the attached Member's Information and return it to me not later than 21st.of March 1992. Address: Skyline Soaring Club, c/o Bela Gogos, 16073 Simon Kenton Road, Manassas, Va. 22069.